



## General Meeting Minutes

### Selinsgrove Intermediate School PTSO

Meeting Date: April 11, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting Location: SAIS Cafeteria

#### 1. Call to Order

- a. Meeting was called to order by Erica Amato. There were 6 in attendance.
- b. Five officers were present including: President – Erica Amato, Vice President – Amy Scorsone, Treasurer – Chrissy Sampsell, Corresponding Secretary – Jen Kerstetter and Recording Secretary – Jill Beatty, SAIS Principal Paul Roman

#### 2. Introduction of 2021-22 SAIS PTSO Officers

#### 3. March 15, 2022, meeting minutes were approved 1<sup>st</sup> Jennifer Kerstetter, 2<sup>nd</sup> Paul Roman

#### 4. Officers' Report

##### a. President's Report/New Business – Erica Amato

- a. **Seal Sprint** – Pledge Donation Sheets have been sent home. Money and donation sheets are starting to be returned. All forms and donations are due on April 29<sup>th</sup>. T-Shirt design forms are due back on April 20<sup>th</sup> and winner will be picked by 4/22 so that t-shirts can be run. Jen and/or Chrissy will meet with Mr. Roman on May 19<sup>th</sup> at 12:30 to make sure the sounds system at the stadium works.
  - b. Schedule for the Day – 5<sup>th</sup> Grade: 9:30-10:30, 4<sup>th</sup> Grade: 11:30-12:30 and 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade: 1:30-2:30
  - c. T-shirts will be able to be purchased by staff or students for \$15.00
  - d. Mr. Roman is going to double check with the food service department to make sure the Italian ice has been ordered
  - e. Pizza Party for the highest earnings (each grade) will be held on Field Day
- ii.) **Fun Night** –
- a. Fun night was held on March 18<sup>th</sup> and had a good turn out
  - b. The last fun night of the school year will be held on April 22<sup>nd</sup> from 5:00-6:30 p.m. Cost - \$5.00. This will be held outside depending on the weather
- iii.) **Field Day** – Wednesday, June 1<sup>st</sup> – Will be having 9 stations and each grade will have 1 ½ hour (5<sup>th</sup> – 9:35-11:35, 3<sup>rd</sup> – 11:35-1:05, 4<sup>th</sup> – 1:35-3:05). Inflatables have been ordered and will follow similar procedures/activities from last year. Jen is going to reach out to Sign Gypsy about getting number signs for each station. Water will be purchased from Coles Hardware. Anthony Hauck volunteered to come in talk to students during field day and we are going to reach out to see if this will still work. Should field day be cancelled due to weather there will be no rain date.
- iv.) There will be **NO** meeting May 9<sup>th</sup> 6:00 p.m.
- v.) **Donuts for Chorus Concerts** – Moving forward the PTSO is willing to donate donuts for the students who participate in the Choral Concerts; however, the donuts will now be handed out to the students at the conclusion of the chorus concert and not during school time
- vi.) Leadership Elections will be held at next meeting which will be held at Seal Sprint on Friday, May 20<sup>th</sup>.

**b. Treasurer's Report – Chrissy Sampsell**

- i.) Checking Balance - \$16,533.94
- ii.) Savings Balance - \$27,005.49
- iii.) Income
  - 1. Fun Night - \$950.00
- iv.) Expenses
  - 1. Chris Snyder, DJ (Fun Night) - \$100.00
  - 2. Teacher Reimbursement – \$800.77
  - 3. Chrissy Sampsell (Water Balloons for Seal Sprint) - \$190.74
  - 4. Dunkin Donuts (Chorus Concerts) - \$293.71

**c. Principal's Report – Paul Roman**

- i.) Math Night – Was a great event and a huge success! Over 60 students attended with family members. Prizes and Pizza were provided for attendees which was covered by Title One Funds. There is a video on the school website announcing the winners of prizes
- ii.) PSSA are going to be held at the end of April/Beginning of May
- iii.) Move-Up Day is being planned for June 2<sup>nd</sup>. Hoping that current 5<sup>th</sup> grade students will be able to give the tour to the incoming students. Discussions are also being held where current students (3<sup>rd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> grade) would be able to meet their teacher for the next school year
- iv.) Mobile Ag Lab has been reserved for the 22/23 school year. In the past, PTSO has paid for the lab but this year and next year PTSO will not be responsible for this event

**5. Standing Committee Reports**

- a. Spring Book Fair – Heather Phillips – Will be held in upstairs book room. Jen will send out Sign-Up Genius for volunteers. It was decided that Books for Breakfast and Family Night will **NOT** be held the Spring Book Fair

**6. Adjourn:**

- a. Meeting Adjourned at 6:37 p.m.
- b. Next Meeting: **Friday, May 20<sup>th</sup> at the Seal Sprint (in the afternoon)**